
Every two weeks the USPS puts out the latest RIBBS Report 
which is an update on the 81 facilities that have been on the 
Consolidation/Closure List since 2013.   
 
 

 Instructions for getting the Updated RIBBS Report:  
Go on the Internet USPSliteblue.gov  
You must be an Active Employee and utilize your EIN and password.  
Retirees can go to https://ribbs.usps.gov/  
Open to home page and go to the box on the left Under Hot Topics  
• Click Workforce Connections  

 Under Postal Network Changes  

• Click Our Future Network  

• Click (in blue) Network Rationalization Consolidations 2015  

• Click bottom left corner Excel box (NRC-2015 (latest date) of RIBBS)  
Spread Sheet explains what kind of mail is effected across the top  
Blue color     N/A      not applicable 
Green Color    C         completed 
Green with   Date     date the mail moved or date it will be moved 
Yellow           TBD     “To Be Determined” 
 

 We have been told by the PMG that the TBD date is at least not 
until Spring of 2016 for the 71 sites that still have mail 
processing from the 2013 Facility Consolidations list.  

 If you are notified by local management that equipment or mail 
is leaving your facility before Spring of 2016 contact VP Szeredy 
immediately 202-842-4250 dszeredy@apwu.org  

 
As a note of interest:  
You can use the search mode at the top of Our Future Network page 

to search specific issues regarding anything involving the USPS.   

https://ribbs.usps.gov/

